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FROM: Rob Thuss, JCNA Legal 
 
TO:  JCNA BOD  
  c/o Bob Matejek, Secretary 
 
RE:  2023 AGM Legal Report  
 
DATE:  Feb. 7, 2023 
 
 There are no legal issues to report.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FROM: Rob Thuss, Jaguar Journal Committee 
 
TO:  JCNA BOD  
  c/o Bob Matejek, Secretary 
 
RE:  2023 AGM Jaguar Journal Committee Report 
 
DATE:  Feb. 7, 2023 
  
 The Journal continues to run on schedule, or early, and Peter, Greg, and Diane continue in 
their respective roles, and Graphcom continues to handle layout, printing, and shipping.   
 
 Costs have risen over the past year two years because of paper supply problems that arose 
during COVID.  The most recent projections that I have read expect that the paper supply and 
demand will begin to ease by the second quarter of 2023.  As paper prices eases, we should see 
costs come down although it is still unclear where paper costs will settle and whether JCNA should 
consider a small dues increase to offset increased Jaguar Journal production costs, postal costs, 
and layout and creative costs.     
 
 Our established advertisers continue their support, and I encourage our clubs and members 
to be mindful and appreciative of the ongoing commitment of these long-standing friends and 
supporters of our interest.   
 
  
  
 
 
 
 


